
Primetta Banchetti - has been a member of the non-profit association "Eva con Eva", based 
in Montevarchi (AR), since its foundation in 2008; from a simple volunteer she was elected 
Vice President in 2015 and finally holds the office of President since 2019. 
The association currently has a large number of volunteers who have undergone special 
training to support women who have suffered violence of any kind, welcoming them and 
listening to them. 
Considering the increasing distress - not only economic - of some families in the municipality 
of Bucine (AR), in 2010, together with a small number of local volunteers, the non-profit 
association "Radici" was founded, with the statutory mission to support families and 
individuals in temporary or permanent economic difficulties. In addition to distributing food, 
the association has also been handing out clothing for some time. Since 2021, it also operates 
the "Banco Alimentare". Since 2021, Primetta has held the office of president. 
In the 2014 municipal elections, she was elected councilor of the municipality of Bucine; she 
was appointed president of the Social Commission by then-mayor Pietro Tanzini. In the same 
year she co-founded the so-called "Forum of Associations" to coordinate activities in the 
municipality. In 2018, again as a municipal councilor, she participated in the opening of the 
center "La Stazione dei Servizi alla persona" in the premises of the Radici Association. 
 
In 2015 began the collaboration between the Cultural Association D.I.M.A. of Arezzo and the 
Intercultural Center Don Giuseppe Torelli in San Pancrazio (Bucine). With the project 
"Common Goods" began a fruitful collaboration that allowed to realize the initiative "Il Roseto 
della Musica", a music master class with young people from all over the world. During the 
summer, the premises of the intercultural center host concerts, cultural meetings, theatrical 
performances, as well as workshops and master classes in classical music. In this context, 
Primetta plays a coordinating and supporting role between the D.I.M.A. Association, the 
Municipality and other local associations. 
 
Convinced that the Parish of Sant'Apollinare di Bucine, like other similar structures, does and 
has always done meritorious work for its citizens, it decided to play an active role in the parish 
and to participate in the Pastoral Council. In the acute phase of the pandemic crisis was 
activated the service "Spesa Sospesa", a solidarity initiative that helps families in difficulty.  
Since its creation in February 2022, it has also held the office of Parish Caritas Council. 
In February 2023, within the R.S.A. - Residenza Sanitaria Assistita della Struttura "Fabbri 
Bicoli" (Home for the Elderly) di Bucine, the Commission for Relatives was created; she is a 
member of the aforementioned Commission representing the Associazione Radici. 
 
 


